Kerr Tar Regional Council of Governments
Board of Directors

Executive Committee

March 27, 2024
Attendees: 
Executive Committee Board Members: John Alston, Leo Kelly, Tom Lane, Walter Powell, Derrick Sims, David Smith, Betty Wright, & Danny Wright 

COG Staff:
Diane Cox, Executive Director, Donna Lee, Finance Manager, & Susan Tucker, Clerk to the Board
Other:

None
Call to Order
As the meeting was held virtually, a roll call was held and quorum established. As a quorum was present, Chairman Derrick Sims called the meeting to order.   

2024/2025 Audit Contract 
Chairman Sims recognized Executive Director Diane Cox, who asked that the Committee consider approval of the Audit contract for the KTCOG current fiscal year. The contract, with Thompson, Price, Scott, Adams & Company contains a fee of $38,500 for the audit, which is the same as the cost of the prior contract. She noted that there is a maximum of $9,000 of additional cost, as the three major programs provided by the COG may require an independent review.

Motion #1  
Danny Wright moved that the contract be approved as presented, and the motion was seconded by Tom Lane. A full roll call vote was held, and the motion passed unanimously.

2024-2025 Assessment Rate
Executive Director Diane Cox presented the proposed Assessment Rate for Fiscal Year 2024/2025. The suggested rate was 66 cents per capita based on the 2020 Census data. The rate reflects no increase over the prior year. Cox reminded the Board that the assessment funds are used as required matches for federal and state grants. 

Motion #2
David Smith moved that the rate be approved at 66 cents per capita, Leo Kelly seconded the motion. A roll call vote was held and the motion passed unanimously.
Reclassification of Regional Planner Position

Cox then provided an update of recruitment and retention for the Regional Planner position, currently open. She noted that as a result of discussions with the Regional Planning Organization/TAC, she is asking for a reclassification of the position in order to improve stability in the role and ensure quality hires. She noted that the position is currently an RPO Technician role, a level 19, and the requested change to reclassify the position as a Senior Planner, classified as level 24, would better align the actual job duties of the role with the compensation and would also make the position more comparable to those at other COGs.

Tom Lane, the RPO/TAC Chairman, added that the TAC is in favor of the reclassification, as a lack of stability in the position has made the work of the TAC/TCC more challenging. He also commented that longevity in the position makes a significant impact in the functionality of the role, due to the technicalities involved. There was a brief discussion, during which the viability of other options was discussed.

Motion #3

Danny Wright moved that the reclassification be approved, and Tom Lane seconded the motion. A full roll call vote was held, and the motion passes unanimously.

Other Business 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director
Secretary to the Board of Directors
